
Nebraska Commission for the Blind and Visually Impaired 
Commissioner Orientation Training Meeting 

May 30, 2020 
 
Mark Bulger, Chairman of the Board of Commissioners, called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m.  
Pursuant to Executive Order number 20-03, signed by Governor Pete Ricketts on March 17, 
2020 granting special waivers to the Open Meetings Act, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the 
meeting was conducted by telephone conference call.  The meeting began with introductions. 
 

Attendance: 
 
NCBVI Commissioners: 
Mark Bulger 
Robert Newman 
Becky Rieken 
Kimberly Scherbarth  
Brent Hyen 
 
NCBVI Staff: 
Carlos Servan 
Carol Jenkins 
 
Public: 
Jim Jirak 
Bob Burns 
Barbara Loos 
Brad Loos 
Nancy Oltman 
 
The Open Meeting Act was sent electronically to those in attendance via conference 
call.  Notice of the May 30 Commissioner Orientation Training/Meeting was published in 
the Lincoln Journal Star, on the State Government Calendar, NCBVI Website, and NFB 
Newsline®.  The Notice was also sent to ACBN, NFBN, and the NCBVI List Serve. 
 
The following items were discussed. 
 

 Icebreaker-Two Truths and a Lie 
 

 History of NCBVI 
 

 Role and Responsibilities of Commission Board 
 

 Commissioner Job Duties 
 

 Perdium 
 

 General Information 



 
The meeting adjourned 12:58 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Carol Jenkins, Deputy Director 
NCBVI 
 
 
Mark Bulger, Chairperson 
NCBVI Board of Commissioners 


